
 VOL. LIX	 25 Adar I 5771  ·  March 1, 2011 	            No. 7

Coming in March

March 4
	 Shabbat Across America

March 6
	 YJF Ice Skating Event

March 7
	� Cooking with Susie Fishbein, 

Author of “Kosher by Design” 
Cookbooks

March 11
	 YJF Shabbat Family Service

March 12
	 Talent Show

March 19
	 Purim Services

March 20
	 Purim Carnival

ALL ARE INVITED TO OUR JOYOUS PURIM CELEBRATION
     SATURDAY EVENING  •  MARCH 19, 2011

     PURIM SERVICES BEGIN AT 8:15 P.M.
     IN SANCTUARY, STARK HALL AND BODEEN CHAPEL

     Purim at the Jewish Community Center of Paramus is “big.”  
We look forward to seeing you at one of our three services that evening.

FAMILY MEGILLAH SERVICE
Our Congregation has a grand tradition of celebrating Purim. In our Sanctuary, 
Rabbi Weiner and Cantor Weiss will lead a special family Megillah reading 
service. The service attracts children with their parents and grandparents by 
the hundreds. Rabbi Weiner and Cantor Weiss bring the Megillah to the children 
on their level, and the service always features the participation of our Hebrew 
school-aged children. As always it will be a fun-filled evening for all, and we look 
forward to celebrating this holiday with you. 

TRADITIONAL MEGILLAH SERVICE
Rabbi Avram Kogen and Michael Grabow will conduct the Ma’ariv (evening) service and traditional 
Megillah reading in Stark Hall.

ANNUAL YOUTH MEGILLAH SERVICE 
All students in grades 7-12 and members of our youth groups are invited for a special Purim service 
and Megillah reading in the Bodeen Chapel. The service will be led by our own Stu Lehrer. This is 
the 10th year we have held this special service for our young adults, and we look forward to their 
participation and involvement.

Groggers will be distributed in all services and everyone will have a Megillat Esther book with which 
to follow the service. Additionally, all are encouraged to dress in costumes, bring groggers of 
their own, and add to the joy and merriment that is at the heart of this wonderful day.

PARTY!
All religious services will conclude at approximately 9:15 p.m. Following the 
Sanctuary service, the service in Stark Hall and our youth service, the entire 
congregation is invited to participate in our ANNUAL FESTIVE PURIM FEAST 
featuring food, drink, singing and dancing, and live music. Our Purim Festival 

celebration always attracts hundreds of people, and we want you to be a part of it. Come and Enjoy. 
Celebrate with your synagogue. Bring your friends and relatives. PURIM RAFFLE WILL BE DRAWN.

Sunday, March 20, at 9 a.m.
Join in the Bodeen Chapel for our Sunday morning minyan and the reading of the 
Megillat Esther. As always, we will distribute groggers to “... blot out the name of 
Haman.” A great time will be had by all.

The annual Purim Carnival will begin at noon.  
Please see the information about this great event in the Bulletin. 
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jewish community center of paramus

This month, I am pleased to an-
nounce a new idea which I hope 
you will find of great interest. 

You pick the sermon

Youpickthesermon@jccparamus.org 
is the result of conversations I have 
had with members of the congrega-
tion about improving our religious 
services and our religious experi-
ence in the synagogue. 

I speak every Friday night and Shab-
bat morning, as well as teach every 
Shabbat afternoon. I like to think 
that I address subjects and ideas 
that are on your minds, and explain 
the wisdom of our tradition as we 

confront the great issues of our time. But our membership has so many 
different ideas and needs, and when they are shared with me, I often feel 
that they would make excellent sermons. To be relevant in the 21st cen-
tury, a synagogue must address the concerns, hopes, fears, and dreams of 
those who look to it for religious guidance and inspiration. That is what 
this project and this e-mail address hope to accomplish.

I hope that you will use this address to e-mail me your ideas, your questions, 
and the types of issues that you would like to see addressed from the pulpit. 
Each month, on Friday nights as well as Shabbat mornings, I will speak to the 
congregation on the topic or ideas that you have shared. If something is on 
your mind, you can be sure it is on someone else’s mind as well. 

American Jewish folklore is filled with funny stories about Rabbi’s  
sermons, and as the old saying goes, “Many a truth is said in jest.”  
I want to talk about the things that you find interesting and important.  
So now, you pick the sermon, and share your ideas with me at 
youpickthesermon@jccparamus.org. 

I look forward to hearing from you.

From the Rabbi

Rabbi Arthur D. Weiner
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Friday Evening Service
Friday, March 4....................................................................5:30 PM
SHABBAT ACROSS AMERICA – NO LATE SERVICE
ONEG HOST:  JCCP

Sabbath Morning Service
Saturday, March 5.............................................................. 9:00 AM 
TORAH READING:  Pekudei
KIDDUSH HOST:  JCCP
JUNIOR CONGREGATION:.............................................10:00 AM
TOT SHABBAT:...................................................................10:15 AM
MINCHA & MA’ARIV:...........................................................5:30 PM

Friday Evening Service
Friday, March 11..................................................................8:30 PM
Young Jewish Families Service......................................7:30 PM
ONEG HOST:  JCCP 

Sabbath Morning Service
Saturday, March 12........................................................... 9:00 AM
TRADITIONAL SERVICE IN MAIN SANCTUARY
EGALITARIAN SERVICE IN BODEEN CHAPEL
TORAH READING:  Vayikra
KIDDUSH HOST:  JCCP 
JUNIOR CONGREGATION:.............................................10:00 AM
TOT SHABBAT:...................................................................10:15 AM
MINCHA & MA’ARIV:...........................................................5:40 PM

Friday Evening Service
Friday, March 18..................................................................8:30 PM
ONEG HOST:  JCCP

Sabbath Morning Service
Saturday, March 19........................................................... 9:00 AM
TORAH READING:  Tzav – Parsha Zachor
 KIDDUSH HOST:  JCCP
JUNIOR CONGregation:............................................10:00 AM
TOT SHABBAT:...................................................................10:15 AM
MINCHA & MA’ARIV:...........................................................6:50 PM

Friday Evening Service
Friday, March 25..................................................................8:30 PM
ONEG HOST:  JCCP

Sabbath Morning Service
Saturday, March 26........................................................... 9:00 AM
TRADITIONAL SERVICE IN MAIN SANCTUARY
EGALITARIAN SERVICE IN BODEEN CHAPEL
TORAH READING:  Shemini – Parsha Parah
KIDDUSH HOST:  JCCP
JUNIOR CONGREGATION:.............................................10:00 AM
TOT SHABBAT:...................................................................10:15 AM
MINCHA & MA’ARIV:...........................................................6:55 PM



jewish community center of paramus

Mid-March is the beginning of 
college basketball’s “March Mad-
ness” tournament. March is also 
when spring training is in full gear 
for Major League Baseball, which 
starts its regular season at the end 
of the month. For the JCCP, our 
special focus will be on the holi-
day of Purim.

Purim begins Saturday night, 
March 19, and continues through-
out the day on Sunday, March 20. 
As always, the JCCP will kick off 
the holiday with services in both 
the main sanctuary and Stark Hall 
at 7 p.m. Following the grogger 
shaking, when Haman’s name is 
mentioned, we will transform 

From the Executive Director
Stark Hall into a room of food, 
dancing and fun. Sunday morn-
ing the celebration will continue 
with services, followed by our fa-
mous Purim Carnival from noon 
to 2 p.m. There will be more food, 
laughter, fun and prizes.

If you have never attended the 
Festival or Carnival, they are must-
see happenings. All ages are wel-
come; bring your friends, relatives, 
non-members and prospective 
members. Just come and have 
fun!

Purim isn’t the only event hap-
pening in March. Committees will 
meet, Men’s Club has its card night 
on March 7, Sisterhood has a pro-
fessional cooking demonstration 
that same evening, and YJF will 
have its monthly family service on 
March 11 at 7:30 p.m. There will 
be dual services, traditional and 
egalitarian, on March 12 and 26. 
Drosh and Nosh continues 
Wednesday nights at 7:30 before 
minyan at 8. And Sisterhood will 
end the month with a game night 
on Saturday, March 26, at 8:30 
p.m.

The bottom line: The JCCP has its 
own “March Madness.” Come be a 
part of it. You won’t regret it.

Joe A. Herrmann

Light
the 

Sabbath
Candles

Friday, March 4..............................5:30 PM
Friday, March 11............................5:38 PM
Friday, March 18............................6:46 PM
Friday, March 25...........................6:53 PM

The deadline  
for the next Bulletin  

is March 7!

Community Affairs
Every Day is Mitzvah Day 
The food banks are still very much in need of our donations, so 
please remember our ongoing food collection box in the syna-
gogue lobby. Items most needed by the food banks are canned 
meats, hearty soups, peanut butter and Parmalat. No glass con-
tainers! Pick up just one extra item when you do your grocery 
shopping and bring it to the JCCP when you come for an event or 
a meeting.

Our Spring Food Drive will take place on Wednesday, April 13. 
Once again the Leib family and Roz Gerard will be in the JCCP park-
ing lot from 7:15 to 9 a.m. to receive your donations of solidly fro-
zen turkeys and groceries to complete a holiday meal. Donations in 
the form of Shop Rite gift certificates and checks made out to the 
Center for Food Action also are appreciated. No glass containers, 
please. As you prepare for Passover, donate your chametz as well 
as food in your cupboards that you have not used and probably 
won’t. These are perfect for the food bank, if they are not past their 
expiration date.

The JCCP participated in the Bergen County Walk-In Dinner Pro-
gram in February, providing and serving a chicken dinner for 150 
people. The Walk-In Dinner Program is a joint project of the Bergen 
County Community Action Partnership and the Interreligious Fel-
lowship for the Homeless. Thank you to those synagogue mem-
bers who served the meals and to those who made donations to 
help defray the costs of providing the meals.

The Kosher Meals on Wheels program of Jewish Family Services is 
still in need of volunteers. You can drive once in a while or every 
week. For hot meal delivery, you must be able to pick up the meals 
at JFS on Teaneck Road in Teaneck between 11 and 11:30 a.m. and 
make your deliveries immediately. Frozen meals are delivered to 
clients who are not on a regular route. The pick-up and delivery of 
frozen meals can be arranged at a time convenient for you. Please 
call Melody Sandor at 201-837-9090, Ext. 238, for more informa-
tion.

If you are looking for other volunteer opportunities in the com-
munity, please e-mail Alice Blass at www.AliceB@ujannj.org or call 
(201) 820-3948. 

If you love to knit and crochet, we are continuing to hold our knit-
ting bees. Our finished items are sent to the Tikvah Orphanage in 
Odessa, Russia. We will provide yarn and teach you to knit; we’ll 
even pick up your work! We usually meet on the last Monday of 
the month, but we encourage you to knit on your own if you don’t 
have time to come to our meetings. For more information, please 
contact Elaine Cohen at 201-447-2485.

Our Chesed Committee has volunteers available if you or someone 
you know needs temporary help shopping or a ride to services or 
doctor appointments. Call Eileen Schneider at 201-722-1606 or 
Nina Glaser at 201-262-1775.

Planning a catered affair? If you have leftover food, remember that 
Table to Table will pick up unopened trays and containers of ca-
tered food from your home or our synagogue. Table to Table is a 
community-based food rescue program that collects prepared and 
perishable food that otherwise would be wasted and delivers it to 
organizations that serve the hungry in Bergen, Hudson, Essex and 
Passaic counties. Call 201-444-5500 or go to www.Tabletotable.org 
for more information.



 
Tens of Thousands of Jews across America  

Will come together to 

Eat, Drink, Relax, Enjoy  
 

The Jewish Community Center of Paramus  
 

is proud to be affiliated with 
 

Shabbat  Across  America   

March 4, 2011 
5:30 PM 

 

            Join us as we light Shabbat Candles, 
       Enjoy a meaningful Friday Night Service, and 
       Celebrate with a Delicious Shabbat Dinner 

 

  The cost for the program is: 
 
  Number of attendees 
 

 _____ Adult   @   $18.00  ________ 
 

 _____ Children 6-18  @   $ 7.00  ________ 
  

 _____ Children under 6 @    Free 
 
 Maximum cost per immediate family   $50.00  

 
 
Family name            _________________ 

 
 Total Number  

 of attendees             ____________  Total Enclosed       $________ 
 

 
. 

 

 Please print this message, fill out the form and return to the JCCP office no later than March 1,  

or e-mail your reservation to recomm@jccparamus.org. 

 Or call Alan Jay @ 201-843-0107. 
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President’s Message

As the No. 1 “elected” synagogue 
cheerleader, I want to let every-
one know (in case anyone needs 
to know at this point) how spe-
cial a place we have here. As your 
president, I participate in meet-
ings with other local synagogue 
presidents and representatives, 
as well as regular online conver-
sations with fellow Conservative 
shul presidents from across the 
country and abroad via a Presi-
dents Listserv. We discuss experi-
ences and solutions to every pos-

sible issue affecting a synagogue 
today. Most of these we have 
already faced over the past 50 
years, and historically it appears 
that our synagogue has made 
many wise decisions over a con-
siderable stretch of time. For that 
we are truly blessed.

However, one of the most com-
mon topics discussed is that of 
member apathy and the fact that 
many synagogues suffer from a 
lack of programs for their mem-
bers, for kids, teens, adults, and 
senior adults. This does not ap-
pear to be the case here. In one 
recent week we had a knitting 
bee for the benefit of an orphan-
age in Ukraine, classes by the 
rabbi and cantor during the after-
noon and evening, the popular 
Drosh ‘n Nosh every Wednesday 
and a well-attended Young Fam-
ily Service on Friday night. As I 
write this, a USY Israeli-Styled Din-
ner is scheduled for this evening. 
Our Book Club also continues to 
draw several dozen people each 
month.

Russell Rothman

This is just a smattering of our 
weekly and monthly events. So 
our problem does not appear to 
be a lack of events but rather a 
lack of membership participa-
tion. Although the weather has 
certainly played havoc with our 
scheduled activities this winter, I 
can’t believe that the current slate 
of TV programming is the reason 
for our shortage of attendees. Our 
events are typically well planned 
out and executed. We all must un-
derstand the connection between 
well-attended events and the 
financial well-being of our syna-
gogue, although not all events are 
fundraisers but rather “fun” raisers 
and are free to attendees. 

Our shortage of fundraisers does 
reflect on our bottom line and can 
result at the end of the year in the 
need for a dues increase to bal-
ance the budget. We cannot con-
tinue to rely on the generosity of a 
few members who bail us out in a 
crisis. We all need to take respon-
sibility for the vitality and viability 
of our synagogue. 

It’s time to start getting your ads! 
 

Journal Dinner-Dance - 2011 
 

We are pleased to be honoring 
 

Stanley and Dr. Selma Mitchel  
and 

Cantor Sam and Dr. Raisy Weiss 
 

Sunday, June 12, 2011 
 

Ad blanks are available in the JCCP office or at www.jccparamus.org 

Come to our events. Attend min-
yanim. Sponsor a Kiddush. Buy a 
leaf or a plaque in our sanctuary. 
Attend a Book Club meeting or 
Sisterhood or Men’s Club event 
(and join Men’s Club and Sister-
hood while you’re at it!). Come to 
the Dinner-Dance, take out an ad. 
If we ever schedule a goods and 
services auction, please be gener-
ous and donate something, but 
also attend as well! 

An active synagogue is a healthy 
synagogue, and if we can rein-
vigorate and revitalize our com-
munity spirit, perhaps we won’t 
find it necessary to institute dues 
increases each year. That, coupled 
with our finance team’s devotion 
to cutting costs and trimming fat 
from the budget, will be the key 
to our success in remaining a vital 
presence for another generation 
of members.
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SHALOM!

February was highlighted with 
a family workshop attended by 
kindergarten through 5th-grade 
students and their families. As this 
Jewish year, 5771, is a leap year, 
the topic of the workshop was 
“Lunar vs. Solar Calendars.” Actual-
ly it was about how the two coor-
dinate with each other. The Jewish 
way of celebrating the changing 
seasons and the new month were 
discussed, and then we brain-
stormed about how we do things 
in a Jewish way, EACH AND EVERY 
day of the year. It is amazing how 
we follow the laws of the Torah in 
our everyday life without even be-
ing conscious of it! The children 
show respect to their parents, 
they take care of their pets, help 
their friends, listen to their teach-
ers, and visit the sick.

March is going to be REALLY busy 
with great, exciting programming 
that I hope all will participate in. 
Of special note is our annual KAB-
BALAT SIDDUR on Sunday, March 
13, when the Alef (3rd-grade) 
students receive their first siddu-
rim. Mazel Tov to them all as they 
reach this milestone in their Jew-
ish education:

Sam Anchipolovsky  
Ian Berkowitz 
Aaron Gordon 
Sarah Hausman 
Megan Karow 
Talia Kates 
Elaine Kuznetsov 
Diba Khalili 
Jenna Kutoroff
Rachel Mannasse 
Benjamin Mousserie 
Michelle Paley
Hannah Peckham   
Rachael Schneider 
Sara Skobac  
Hudson Tritter

Some of the happenings at the 
JCCP Hebrew School this month:

• Shabbat Across America on Fri-
day, March 4, is always an out-
standing event. I will be leading 
a family Friday-night service pri-
or to the Shabbat dinner. I hope 
to see many Hebrew School 
families there. School on Shab-
bat will be the next morning, 
March 5. 

• �APT is organizing a Talent Show 
on Saturday, March 12. If you 
haven’t signed up, please do im-
mediately as the roster of per-
formers is filling up fast!

• �Purim festivities on Saturday 
night, March 19.

• �School on Purim, Sunday, March 
20, from 10 a.m. to noon, fol-
lowed by our amazing Purim 
Carnival from noon to 2 p.m.

• �Friday, March 25, Hebrew School 
service and festive Shabbat din-
ner for all grades.

• �Sunday, March 27, our 7th graders 
will present their yearlong re-
search projects to their families.

As you can see, there is much to 
participate in and to enjoy.

Shalom U lehitra’ot!

Hebrew School News Early Childhood Center News

The festival of Purim is always a 
highlight of the yearly cycle at our 
Early Childhood Center. It incorpo-
rates many activities that are appro-
priate and appealing for young chil-
dren: dramatic play (masquerading); 
making noise (groggers); hearing a 
favorite story (the Megillah, or some 
form) repeated again and again. 
Baking, sharing, and eating haman-
taschen constitute another holiday 
experience that is immensely satis-
fying to preschoolers.

But I think that the main message 
of Purim for young children lies in 
the incredible expression of self-
assertion that leads Queen Esther 
to save her Jewish people. First 
Mordecai refuses to bow to the 
wicked Haman; then he cajoles his 
young relative, the Queen, to plead 
the Jews’ case before the King. Es-
ther is nervous; she fears for her 
life. But ultimately, encouraged by 
Mordecai, she finds that she can-
not remain silent, and she sum-
mons up the courage to confront 
the King, thus saving the Jews of 
Shushan.

If Esther were a child in our Early 
Childhood Center, we might be 
having a parent-teacher confer-
ence with her guardian, Mordecai. 
We would describe how his little 

girl sometimes felt uncomfortable 
because of real or perceived situa-
tions in the classroom. Mordecai 
would ask how we manage this is-
sue in the classroom, and how he 
might handle it at home. We would 
explain how we are teaching Es-
ther to deal with seemingly threat-
ening situations by speaking up for 
herself. “Use words!” we’d tell Es-
ther when Haman hogged her 
share of the crayons. And if that 
suggestion weren’t enough, we 
would provide her with the words 
to use.

“Say to Haman, ‘You cannot take 
the red crayon away from me!’ Tell 
Ahasuerus it makes you angry 
when he and Haman take the cray-
ons away from you!” Even a little 
role-playing, so appropriate to Pu-
rim, might work here. “OK, Esther, 
you be the king and I’ll be you. 
What might you say to me?” 

These are the ways we would ap-
proach such a situation, we would 
tell Mordecai, and we would advise 
him to similarly model such self-
assertion for little Esther.

In state-of-the-art jargon, this kind 
of tactic is called “empowerment.” 
We hope that by empowering our 
youngsters of today with appropri-
ate words and language, we are 
setting them on the path to be-
coming productive, self-reliant 
adults.

•••
The JCCP thanks all who have con-
tributed to the “Wish List Shower” 
for our Dora and Sidney Miller Early 
Childhood Center. We appreciate 
your commitment to the youngest 
members of our community. Our 
children will benefit from your gen-
erosity for many years to come.

Lori and Harlan Cohen

Marcia Kagedan Judith S. Fox

•  Registration is now open for the  •
DORA AND SIDNEY MILLER EARLY CHILDHOOD CENTER • 2011-2012

Tuition rates are being frozen at 2010-2011 prices until February 28, and JCCP members  
receive priority. Please call Judy at 201-967-1334 for information and to request an application.
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Men’s Club News
March is a busy month for the Men’s Club. Purim is being celebrated this 
year on Saturday night, March 19, and Sunday, March 20, and again we 
will be preparing Shalach Manot packages for JCCP members to send 
to each other. Please remember that the deadline for ordering is March 
6. This allows us time to prepare the packages for you.

The Men’s Club continues to have monthly Card Nights. The next is 
scheduled for Monday, March 7. Why not give it a try?

We have a breakfast scheduled for Sunday morning, April 3. Look for 
more information regarding the program.

We look forward to hearing from our members about future events that 
they would enjoy. Just let us know what you would like!

Until next time, 
Jerry Menter and Joe Esrig, Men’s Club Co-Chairs

Adult Education 2010-2011 (5771)
”He who does not increase his knowledge,  

decreases it …” (Pirke Avot, 1:13)

The Adult Education Committee would like to hear about classes or 
trips in which you are interested. Please call Mark Topel, committee 
chair, at 201-967-9179, or e-mail him at marktopel@verizon.net.  
We welcome and need your input.

On Tuesday, March 1, at 8:15 p.m., Education Director Marcia 
Kagedan will teach a synagogue skills workshop on Basic Shab-
bat Practices in preparation for Shabbat Across America, which 
will take place on Friday, March 4. Everyone is welcome to attend 
this workshop.

Due to inclement weather, the first two classes of Rabbi Weiner’s 
six-week Winter Jewish History series, The History of the Jews 
of Poland, were canceled. Since classes began two weeks late, 
the last three sessions will extend into the month of March, on 
the 2nd, 9th and 16th. This class is offered in the daytime and  
evening, at 3 p.m. and 8:15 p.m. 

Cantor Weiss’ six-week session class Penetrating Our Hebrew 
Prayers: A Close Look At The Amidah began Feb. 7, but you are 
welcome to come to the last two classes, on the first two Mon-
days in March, the 7th and 14th. This very slow-paced course 
can be followed easily regardless of your Hebrew reading skills. 
Compare various English translations, including our JCCP trans-
literated siddur, and gain insights into the very special language 
of Hebrew prayer. Discussions are interesting and lively, and you 
are invited to join the conversation. Attendance at earlier classes 
is not required.

JCCP Book Club: The next meeting will be on Sunday, April 10, at 
10 a.m., when we will discuss “The Polish Woman” by Eve Mekler. 
Susan Lichtenstein will be our facilitator. Our last meeting for 
this year will be on Monday, June 20, book and facilitator to be 
announced. 

This spring, Stu Lehrer will continue his popular “What’s My Line: 
Jewish Style” class at 8:15 on Monday evenings, dates to be  
announced. 

Save these dates: The JCCP Singers will meet to prepare for Yom 
Hashoah and Yom Ha’atzmaut on five Thursdays at 8:15 p.m.  
April 7, 14, 21 and 28, and May 5.

Please join us for these ongoing classes and meetings:

•  �Drosh and Nosh – Wednesdays, 7:30-8 p.m. An opportunity to 
study the week’s Torah portion with fellow congregants; taught 
by a different person each week. These popular sessions have 
been very well attended. Come and see what it’s all about.

•  �Yesterday, Today and Tomorrow – Mondays, 1:30 p.m. Every-
one is welcome to join these lively and popular weekly discus-
sions led by Al Nahum. 

•  �Tuesday Evenings with Rabbi Gotlieb – 8:15 p.m. Continuing 
interesting discussions with our Rabbi Emeritus.

•  �Hebrew Reading – Sundays, 9:45-10:30 a.m. It’s never too late 
to learn to read Hebrew. Instructor: Judy Fox.

Sisterhood News
With spring just around the corner, it is a time for new beginnings. We 
are looking forward to a new beginning for all our members (and non-
members) to start volunteering. We have many exciting ideas for trips 
and events, but we need your help to make things happen. So when 
you see the first signs of spring, please remember to think of your  
Sisterhood. We are only as strong and active as our membership. Thank 
you in advance for your support.

Monday, March 7 – We are very excited that Susie Fishbein,  
author of the “Kosher by Design” cooking series, will be doing a cooking 
demonstration. Our event has sold out and we are looking forward to  
sharing news about the evening with you in our next Bulletin article.

Save the Date: Saturday, March 26, at 8:30 pm – Please 
join us for a night of games, music, schmoozing, dessert and fun. We  
will have board games, large and small group games, or bring your  
own favorite game. Feel free to bring a group to play mahjong (you 
need to bring your own supplies) or poker, or join some friends to  
learn a new game. Admission will be one new board game to be  
donated to a worthy cause. RSVP to Debbie Zeiler at 201-599-1392 or 
dibble.one@gmail.com by March 23.

Sunday, April 3 – We are sorry to announce that our bus trip to the 
“Grounds for Sculpture” has been postponed. We look forward to giving 
you an update in the next Bulletin.

Save the Date: Friday, May 20 – Sisterhood Shabbat Dinner.

•••
GIFT SHOP – The gift shop will be open every Sunday from 9:30 to 11 
a.m. This month our Purim and Passover items will be on sale. Please 
come and look at our merchandise. If you have any questions or would 
like to schedule an appointment, please contact Laurie Rosman at  
ljrwax@yahoo.com or leave a message for her at the temple office,  
201-262-7691.

KIPPOT – For kippot for bat/bat mitzvahs, weddings, and family gather-
ings, please contact Sheila Leipsner at famdocgl@aol.com.

TRIBUTE CARDS – Cards are available for simchas and sympathy for 
only $5. Please contact Claudia Kramer at cfreedman327@msn.com.

Until next time, 
Lili Baumzweig / Debbie Zeiler, Co-Presidents
201-986-1201 / 201-599-1392
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APT News
During the month of February, APT provided refreshments for the 
family workshop that was held for K-5th grades in which we learned 
and explored the Jewish calendar and much more.

March is packed with many fun programs and activities. Some high-
lights that the APT will be involved in include:

• School on Shabbat on the 5th

• �Talent Show on the 12th – $2.00 per person admission charge 
For those interested in performing on the 12th : 

	 – Open to children and adults.
	 – Performances should be limited to 5 minutes or less.
	 – Must be appropriate in content, as this will be a family event.
	� – �E-mail gottwiser7@gmail.com with the name of those per-

forming and a detailed description of your talent by March 5.

• Alef Kabbalat Siddur for the 3rd-graders on the 13th 

• Purim Carnival on the 20th  

• 7th-grade presentation brunch on the 27th

We are looking for volunteers to help shop, prepare and serve for 
many of these events where APT will be providing refreshments. We 
also need many hands to help man the Purim Carnival booths. If you 
are willing and available to help, please contact us.

On behalf of APT, we would like to wish a very special Mazel Tov to all 
who have had a bat/bar mitzvah this school year and to those whose 
simchas are coming up in March.

Roz Mehr (rmehr5@hotmail.com) 
Jill Wiser (gottwiser7@gmail.com)
Co-Presidents

YOUNG JEWISH FAMILIES
Friday Night Family Program

Friday, March 11 at 7:30 PM
Free. Open to JCCP Members and Guests with children 13 and 
younger. Being held at JCCP Main Snactuary & Gym. Sponsored 
by Young Jewish Families. For more information please contact 
Elana and Eugene Heitlinger @ yjf@jccparamus.org or 201-229-
0446.

Please join us for our family friendly Frinday Night Family Program. 
Light service, interactive time, followed by play time and nosh in 
the gym. Friday night Shabbat service geared towards children, 
then the kids play and the parents shmooze. Please join us!!

Youth Group News
It’s freezing outside, but things are hotter than ever for our Chaverim 
and Kadima youth groups.

During the last two months we have had Parent/Child gym night, Bas-
ketball Clinic, board game night, a fun filled evening led by our USY 
adviser Dani Rosenzweig and a bowling event.

Thank you to Dani Rosenzweig, Alan Jay and Gary Hutmacher for di-
recting our basketball clinic (for your information, Alan and Gary were 
college All-Americans), and Debbie Simon and Ellen Jay for preparing 
some delicious meals.

Keep March 20 open for our annual Purim carnival.

Happy Purim to all!

Fred

Young Jewish Families
ICE SKATING!  Do you like to ice skate???  
See below…
Shabbat Family Service and Program
Friday, March 11 at 7:30 p.m.
Please join us for our family-friendly Friday Night Family Program. Light 
service, interactive story time followed by playtime and DAIRY nosh 
in the gym. Friday night Shabbat service geared toward children, and 
then the children play and the parents schmooze. 

Bagel & Schmooze and YJF General Meeting
Sunday, March 6 and April 3, at 9:45 a.m. 
Your kids are in Candle Club or Hebrew School. What to do with the free 
time? Come upstairs for a cup of coffee, grab a nosh, chat with friends and 
other parents, and learn what is going on and about upcoming events. 

Ice Skating
Sunday, March 6; 3:30-5:30 p.m.
Meet at the Fritz Dietl Ice Rink in Westwood. The session is from 3:30 to 
5:30 p.m. The cost of $13 per person includes the skate rental. For ages 
4 and up. For more information, please see flier in the Bulletin and on 
the JCCP website.

Shabbat Family Service and Program
Friday, April 1 at 7:30 pm
No fooling – please join us for our family-friendly Friday Night Family 
Program. Light service, interactive story time followed by playtime and 
DAIRY nosh in the gym. Friday night Shabbat service geared toward 
children, and then the children play and the parents schmooze. 

Have any ideas?
Is there something you would like to do? Please let us know! 

Keep in touch by e-mail
If you are not receiving any e-mails from Young Jewish Families (YJF),   
please let us know. Simply send your e-mail address to yjf@jccparamus.org. 
We want to keep everyone informed of our terrific, fun, family- 
oriented events while helping the environment by sending out fewer  
paper mailings.

Everyone is welcome
Young Jewish Families is the club for families with a child or children un-
der bar or bat mitzvah age, their siblings, parents, and extended fami-
lies. However, everyone is welcome to attend our activities and events.

For more information
Please visit us at www.jccparamus.org, or contact us at 201-229-0446 or 
yjf@jccparamus.org.

Thank you.
Eugene and Elana Heitlinger

Board of Governors
The Board of Governors continues to raise much-needed funds for 
the furtherance of the mission of the Jewish Community Center of 
Paramus. Although we generally recruit new members during the 
High Holidays season, we are always looking to add to our ranks. If 
your financial situation allows it, we encourage you to join with us 
to help keep our beloved synagogue strong and ready to meet the 
challenges of the future. 

We look forward to our annual Board of Governors social on April 10. 

Have a wonderful spring.

With gratitude,
Dr. George and Sheila Leipsner  /  Dr. Richard and Fran Winters 
Board of Governors Chairs



	
  
	
  

Save the Date 
APT presents 

Talent Show 
Held at the JCCP 

Saturday, March 12, doors open 7:15 pm,  
Talent Show will begin at 7:30 pm 

Join us for Havdalah and dessert 
	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  

$2.00 per person admission charge 
 
For those interested in performing on the 12th . . .  

v Open to both children and adults 
v Performances should be limited to 5 minutes or less 
v Must be appropriate in content - as this will be a family event 
v Email gottwiser7@gmail.com with name of those performing and a detailed description of 

your talent. 
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March 1-4
Marian Baer
Joseph Esrig
Nan heisler
Sara Pourat
Stephanie Safro
Sam Weiss
Igor Okunev
Irene Brickman

March 5-11
Zena Jay
Jerry Steinhardt
Edward Newman
Jacob Goldberg
Andrea Link
Jeff rey Link
dan Aronesty
Betty Margan
Barbara Zucker
Laurie rosman
Joan Saperstein
Stu Lehrer
Joseph radest
Sidney Spielberg

March 12-18
Marilyn Berkowitz
Arthur Goldstein
howard Leopold
Sara Barzillai
Larry rosman
Janet Mannasse
Margot Monka
Wendy Salkin
Myra Teplitzky
carl Krieger
Koba Popiashvili
Lawrence danziger
Peter Weiss
Fred Barko

March 1-4
Abraham & Viviane danan
Sheldon & Janette Levine

March 5-11
Albert & Gloria Nahum
Arthur & Pearl clipper
Emil & cindy Katri
Philip & Lynn Waxberg

March 12-18
Steven & Susan Lichtenstein
Bonnie Melendez
Neil & Lisa Mutnick
James & Miriam Gershfi eld
douglas & Alexandra Sobelman
John & Leslie Lehman
rouhy & hedva hourizadeh
Shahriar & roya Khalili

Lawrence & rhoda Liebowitz
Marc & Shari Brodsky
Leslie & Linda Klein

March 19-25
Alan & Frieda Finkelstein
Yakov & Lori Brayman
Steven & deborah Grundleger
Milton & Alice Trost
Barry & Beverly Fishman

March 26-31
robert & roz Mehr
Marc & Adrienne ross
Andrew & cindy Kestenbaum
Mark & carol Tendler
Stephen & Phyllis Waterstone
Ira & Ellen hosid

haPPY BirThDaY

hope Goodman
Gary Karow
Albert Nahum

March 19-25
herb Botwinick
Irma Leeds
Stella cooper
Sandu davidovitch
deborah Schwartz
Lawrence Edelstein
Bernice Berman
Alma Goldberg
heidi Goldberg
Larry Polevoy
Gail rubin
Scott Sternberg
dorothy Walensky
dalia Yomtobian
Miriam Gershfi eld
craig Levinsohn
Lilly rosenbaum

March 26-31
Martin Blechman
Isaac rosenberg
Belle rosenbloom
Marvin Wides
Shlomo Kleinstein
Barbara Schupak
Joshua Weidman
Adolph Berman
Sion daftari
Joseph Fried
Sharon Kates
George Leipsner
Phyllis Glatzer
Louis Izower
Martin Knopf
rich Lesser

haPPY BirThDaYhaPPY BirThDaYhaPPY BirThDaYhaPPY BirThDaY
Mazel Mazel Mazel Tov

haPPY anniVErsarY

BAr mitZVAh of ArieL chAViV DADon
February 12, 2011

Ariel is a seventh grade student in East Brook 
Middle School. Ariel is rina’s soul twin and very 
connected to her. Ariel has one brother and 
three sisters. 

Ariel is loving and caring. he is like his name, Ari-
El, which means G-d’s lion,  a real fi ghter for what 
he believes in and he is also chaviv, which means 
beloved and sweet. Ariel loves math and art, and 

also enjoys building and drawing. he dreams of becoming a city 
engineer, planning big cities and parks. Ariel enjoys movies, watch-
ing TV, playing his Wii, listening to music, drawing, basketball and 
baseball. Ariel also loves his friends, the Yankees and the Nets.

Ariel enjoys going to camp, but even more, he is proud to have 
become a beloved junior counselor in camp Gan Israel, working 
with two year olds who adored him and got so much love from 
him in return.

While nothing in life comes easy to Ariel, he shows us all how 
perserverance can take you far in life, and for that we admire him. 
Ariel has a sweet and loving soul and makes us very proud of all 
that he does!

Bar/BaT MiTZVah
BAt mitZVAh of rinA esther DADon
February 11, 2011

rina is a seventh grade student in East Brook 
Middle School. rina has two brothers and two 
sisters. Ariel, with whom she shares her Bat Mitz-
vah, is her soul twin. rina has always been very 
energetic and “full of life.”

rina loves music, singing, dancing and acting. 
rina enjoys Broadway shows, and her dream 
is to be a Broadway performer someday. rina, 

a social butterfl y, has many friends and she fi nds time for all of 
them. rina’s second home and second family is camp ramah in 
the Berkshires. rina has been attending camp the last three sum-
mers, and counts the days all year to the next ramah experience. 
All her ramah friends are like brothers and sisters to her.

rina is very mature and was a great junior counselor at camp Gan 
Israel where she had a chance to teach children and make them all 
feel so special. She makes us so proud! To know her is to love her.

rina is always on the go, full of life and love. She is a caring, com-
passionate individual and fun person to be with! rina loves our 
family movie nights, “Saturday Night Live” and just laughing the 
night away with family and friends.

a BullETin from 
The BullETin committee

The JCCP bulletin committee has now published six bulletins online 
and says “Thank You” for all your support!
Now we are asking for your help and feedback to continue the 
success and make the bulletins even better.
All comments are welcome. A summary of the feedback will be 
published. Please send your input to bulletin@jccparamus.org or 
send comments to: JCC of Paramus, ATT: Bulletin Committee, E. 304 
Midland Ave., Paramus NJ 07652.
Thanks in advance and we look forward to hearing from you.



The Jewish Community Center 
Of Paramus 

 
ANNUAL PURIM CARNIVAL 

Sunday, March 20, 2011 
12noon—2:00pm 

 
 Games  
 Pizza 

 Ice cream 
 Prizes 

 Moonwalk 
 Ski Ball 

 

 NEW this year—COTTON CANDY  
And challenging new games  

Come along in your favorite Purim 
Costume!  Bring all your friends! 

 

Questions?  Call 201-262-7733 

 



YOUTH FUND
In Honor	 Donor
Rhoda & Larry Liebowitz’ new granddaughter	 Sandy & Steve Charatz

KIDDUSH FUND
In Memory	 Donor 
Sandy Temares’ beloved brother Melvin Waxman	 Marcia Kopeloff
Marcia Schiffman’s beloved husband Donald	 Marcia Kopeloff

LEIPSNER/PERSOFSKY SCHOLARSHIP FUND
In Memory	 Donor
Vivien Miller’s beloved husband Murray	 Dr. George & Sheila Leipsner 

YAHRZEIT DONATIONS
In Memory	 Donor
Rose Lichtenstein, mother of Pearl Clipper	 Arthur & Pearl Clipper
Ruth Schreiber, mother of Edythe Fried	 Edythe Fried
Minnie Rozansky, grandmother of Roberta Edelstein	  
		  Roberta & Larry Edelstein

LARRY LEVINE MEMORIAL GARDEN
In Honor	 Donor 
Cookie Botwinick’s special birthday	 Myrna Levine
Mimi Levin	 Myrna Levine
Rhoda & Larry Liebowitz’s new granddaughter	 Roberta & Larry Edelstein
Susan & Stan Liebowitz’s new grandson	 Roberta & Larry Edelstein
In Memory	 Donor
Tom Kagedan’s beloved mother	 Myrna Levine
Vivien Miller’s beloved husband Murray	 Myrna Levine

For the week of March 1-4 
We Remember: 

Chava Bergman
Leonard Feinberg
Eli Kaufman
Yakob Pourat
Morton Sabin
Benjamin Stein
Jessie Soled
Harriette Gottesman
Isidore Liebowitz
Morris Schweitzer
Violet Ezrapour
Sarah Groveman
Claire Gruenstein
Jack Melnick
Iola Rosenthal
Lou Schwartz
Regina Solomon
Bertha Waxman

For the week of March 5-11 
We Remember: 

Louis Lorber
Paula Perchick
Jenny Rushfield
David Saperstein
Samuel Freedman
Libby Cohen
Sara Horodner
Henry Schwab
Henry Gutman
Joseph Baumstadt

Elka Marshak
Jessie Roesch

For the week of March 12-18 
We Remember: 

Rose Basner
Jyle Brickman
Benjamin Eskwitt
Joseph Holz
Harold Levenson

For the week of March 19-25 
We Remember: 

Harry Chazen
Rose Eskwitt
Morris Spellman
Benjamin Eskind
Harry Esterow
Avraham Ovadia
Mollie Mirowitz
Leo Rushfield
Nettie Blecher
Pauline Kirsch
Harry Noren
Jack Sterman

For the week of March 26-31 
We Remember: 

Jeanette Bressler
Robert Gruenstein
Aaron Ruby
Charlotte August
Rubin Davidovitch
David Snyder
Mae Cohen

The Congregation Gratefully Acknowledges 
the Following Contributions:

			      “Sharing is equal to all of the Commandments.“Contributions
GENERAL OPERATIONS FUND 
In Honor	 Donor 
Lotte & Fred Buff’s anniversary	 Helga Bodeen & Harry Hutzler 
                        “	 Melitta & Fred Lorsch
Cookie Botwinick’s birthday	 Merle & Fred Harris
Jennie Freilich’s special birthday	 Karen Freilich
Stanley Mitchel’s 102nd birthday  	 Melitta & Fred Lorsch
In Memory	 Donor
Scott Sternberg’s beloved father	 Cindy & David Rivkin
                        “	 Ade Berman & Irene Brickman
Ira Mossack’s beloved wife Vera 	 Robert & Marilyn Brickner
Tom Kagedan’s beloved mother	 Lotte & Fred Buff
                        “	 Helga Bodeen
Vivien Miller’s beloved husband Murray	 Eleanor & Burt Goldstein
                        “	 Lotte & Fred Buff
                        “	 Merle & Fred Harris
                        “	 Meredith & Victor Cohen
Marcia Schiffman’s beloved husband Donald	 Eleanor & Burton Goldstein

RABBI WEINER DISCRETIONARY FUND
In Honor	 Donor 
Alan Breda’s new grandchild	 Sandy & Steve Charatz
Joyce & Marvin Stein’s granddaughter and grandson’s B’nai Mitzvah
		  Sandy & Steve Charatz
Norman Finkle’s special birthday	 Barbara & Larry Zucker
In Memory	 Donor
Tom Kagedan’s beloved mother	  Jack Miller
Vivien Miller’s beloved husband Murray	 Gladys & Marcel Kozuch
                        “	 Jack Miller
Miriam Gershfield’s beloved father	 Elaine & Marty Cohen

TORAH REPAIR FUND
In Memory	 Donor 
Ira Mossack’s beloved wife Vera	 Jack Miller
Miriam Gershfield’s beloved father	 Jack Miller

GOLDEN OLDIES
Speedy Recovery	 Donor
Zena Jay	 Gloria & Al Nahum
Anita & Ted Hecht	 Gloria & Al Nahum

DORA & SIDNEY MILLER EARLY CHILDHOOD CENTER
In Memory	 Donor 
Tom Kagedan’s beloved mother	 Judy & David Fox
Vivien Miller’s beloved husband Murray	 Gelt & Gelt Investment Club
                        “	 Linda & Les Klein
                        “	 Iris & Herbert Fleishman
                       “	 Stella Cooper
                        “	 Sandy & Steve Charatz
                       “	 Beverly & Milton Diamond
                        “	 Cookie & Herb Botwinick
                       “	 Elaine & Roy Reiner
                        “	 Barbara & Larry Zucker
Janet Ritter’s beloved father	 The ECC Staff

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL FUND 
In Memory	 Donor
Tom Kagedan’s beloved mother	 Sandy & Steve Charatz
                        “	 Ade Berman & Irene Brickman
                        “	 Eve & Stu Lehrer
                        “	 Phyllis & Larry Polevoy

JAN LAUREN SCHONBERG LIBRARY FUND
In Memory	 Donor
Tom Kagedan’s beloved mother	 Ruth Goldstein 
Speedy Recovery	 Donor
Alan Breda	 Ruth Goldstein

 

YahrzeitObservances



  JEWISH COMMUNITY CENTER OF PARAMUS 

 
 

2011 Purim Raffle - $10,000 Prize 
    

 
 

 

 

Simple Instructions:

1. Tell us how many tickets  you want … check the appropriate box below

2. Write your number preferences (including alternates)   in order of preference

3. Tear off and send back the form, along with your check for $100 per ticket    

4. What could be easier? 

~ The first to request a number gets it ~ 

Fred Harris / 201~444~2352 / flhcarpediem@aol.com (write Purim Raffle on Subject Line)

Yes … Count me/us in …

Name: __________________________ Phone: ____________________________ 

Email Address: ___________________ Whatever: _________________________  

The number of tickets I/we want:  1      2      3      More _______ 

Choice(s) #____ #____ #____   Alternates: #____ #____ #____ #____ # ____

vhhc

*** Save 44¢ … enter by phone or email *** 

Selling only 200 Tickets Drawing: March 19th

1 Prize ~ Drawing Saturday Night, February 27, 2010 at 9:30 pm

Jewish Community Center of Paramus ~ E 304 Midland Avenue ~ Paramus, 

NJ 07652 

Provided all 200 tickets are sold 

$10,000.00



March 2011 25 Adar I 5771 - 25 Adar II 5771
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1 25 ADAR I 2 26 ADAR I 3 27 ADAR I 4 28 ADAR I 5 29 ADAR I

6 30 ADAR I 7 1 ADAR II 8 2 ADAR II 9 3 ADAR II 10 4 ADAR II 11 5 ADAR II 12 6 ADAR II

13 7 ADAR II 14 8 ADAR II 15 9 ADAR II 16 10 ADAR II17 11 ADAR II 18 12 ADAR II19 13 ADAR II

20 14 ADAR II 21 15 ADAR II 22 16 ADAR II 23 17 ADAR II24 18 ADAR II 25 19 ADAR II26 20 ADAR II

27 21 ADAR II 28 22 ADAR II 29 23 ADAR II 30 24 ADAR II31 25 ADAR II

Rosh Chodesh 
Adar II - Day 1

Rosh Chodesh 
Adar II - Day 2

Fast of Esther

Purim Shushan Purim

Pekude
Parashat Shekalim

Vayikra

Tzav
Parashat Zachor

Shemini
Parashat Parah

5:30

Shabbat Ends: 6:42

5:38
Shabbat Ends: 6:49

6:46

Shabbat Ends: 7:57

6:53

Shabbat Ends: 8:04

Youth Committee 
8:15pm
Rabbi Gotlieb's Class 
8:15pm

Drosh and Nosh 7;30pm
Rabbi Weiner's Classes 
3pm and 8:15pm

Executive Bd. Mtg. 
8:15pm
USY B-Ball Practice 
8:15pm

Shabbat Across 
America 5:30pm
No late service Mincha 5;30pm

School on Shabbat
Nahum Kiddush 
Sponsor-62nd Anniv.

Plitnick Bar Mitzvah
Bagel Schmooze/YJF 
Mtg 9:30
Candle Club/Heb. 
Reading
YJF Event 11:30am
USY B-Ball 1-4:45pm

Men's B-Ball 8:15pm
Yesterday, Today 
1:30pm
Men's Club Card Night 
8:15pm
Sisterhood Cooking 
Demo

Rabbi Gotlieb's Class 
8:15pm
Sisterhood Bd Mtg 
7:30pm
House Committee 
8:15pm
Youth Groups 5:30pm
Cooking Demo Snow 
Date

Drosh and Nosh 7;30pm
Membership Comm. 
8:15pm

Adult Ed. Comm. 
8:15pm
USY B-Ball Practice 
8:15pm

Shabbat Services 
8;30pm
Young Jewsih Families 
Service 7:30pm

Mincha 5:40pm
Dual Serivices (Egal)
Hebrew School Talent 
Show

Men's B-Ball 9:30am
Hebrew Reading 
9:45am
Hebrew School 
Kabbalat Siddur

Men's B-Ball 8:15pm
Yesterday, Today 
1:30pm
Board of Education 
8:15pm

Rabbi Gotlieb's Class 
8:15pm
Men's Club Bd Mtg 
8:15pm
Paramus Hadassah Mtg 
7:30pm
Paramus Networking 
Group 6:30pm

Drosh and Nosh 7;30pm
Yiddush Club 2pm Board of Trustees Mtg 

8:15pm
ECC Purim Party
USY B-Ball Practice 
8:15pm

Shabbat Services 
8;30pm

Mincha 6:50pm
PURIM FESTIVAL 
AND LOTTERY 7PM 

No Men's B-Ball
Hebrew School 10am to
12pm
PURIM CARNIVAL 
12 - 2 pm

Men's B-Ball 8:15pm
Yesterday, Today 
1:30pm

Rabbi Gotlieb's Class 
8:15pm
Youth Groups 5;30pm

Drosh and Nosh 7;30pm Community Affairs 
8;15pm
USY B-Ball Practice 
8:15pm

Shabbat Services 
8;30pm
Hebrew School Dinner 
6:30pm

Mincha 6:55pm
Dual Serivices (Egal)
Sisterhood Game Night 
8:30pm

Men's B-Ball 9:30am
Hebrew Reading 
9:45am
HEY Presentation (CH)
ECC Parents Day
USY B-Ball 1-5pm

Men's B-Ball 8:15pm
Yesterday, Today 
1:30pm

Rabbi Gotlieb's Class 
8:15pm

Drosh and Nosh 7;30pm Religious Comm. 
8:15pm

Daily Services
Shacharit
Mon. & Thur. 6:45am
Tue, Wed, Fri. 7:00am
Sunday/Holidays
9:00am
Mincha/Maariv
Sun-Thur. 8:00pm

Rabbi Weiner’s Classes
3pm and 8:15pm

Rabbi Weiner’s Classes
3pm and 8:15pm

Shabbat Services
8:30pm
Young Jewish Families
Service 7:30pm
Mincha 5:40pm
Hebrew School Talent 
     Show

Dual Services (Egal)

PURIM FESTIVAL
AND LOTTERY 8:15PM

Dual Services (Egal)

The Jewish Community Center of Paramus

YJF Ice Skating 3:30pm

Plitnick Bat Mitzvah



E. 304 Midland Avenue
Paramus, NJ 07652

Support our Advertisers! For Information about advertising on this page, please contact Debbie Barbash at 201-664-5960 or  
e-mail:  bulletin@jccparamus.org 

The appearance of an advertisement in the JCCP bulletin does not constitute a kashrut or business endorsement.

SPRUNG MONUMENT
C O R P O R A T I O N

FOR ALL CEMETERIES

JOHN LANGE / TILDA PELLEGRINO
402 Park St., Hackensack, NJ 07601

201-488-2291 • 1-800-666-6964 • Fax: 201-488-8728
www.sprungmonuments.com

www.kochmonument.com

ovadiac@verizon.net

www.drbrucemeyer.com

For generations, we’ve  
made family, community  

and tradition our promise to you.
WIEN & WIEN INc. 

MEMorIal chapEls
alan l. Musicant, Mgr. N.J. lic.No.2890

ronald Bloom, N.J. lic.No. 4545

GUTTErMaN aNd MUsIcaNT 
JEWIsh FUNEral dIrEcTors

alan l. Musicant, Mgr. N.J. lic.No.2890
arthur r. Musicant, N.J. lic.No. 2544

402 Park Street, Hackensack, NJ 07601
Serving all of Florida

1-800-322-05331-800-522-0588 Fax: 201-489-2392

www.GuttermanMusicantWien.com

Irving Kleinberg, N.J. lic. No. 2517

www.GuttermanMusicantWien.com

New Jersey Burglar Fire Alarm Association

Dealer of the Year
2010

I.R.A. Security Systems, Inc.
Quality Installations since 1970

Commercial and Residential Burglar & Fire Alarms    •    Medical Pendants
Access Control    •    Surround Sound / Home Theater Systems    •    Closed Circuit TV

201-265-9687                www.irasecurity.com


